LUCHS CONSULTING ENGINEERS, LLC.

89 Colony Street
c S Meriden, CT 06451
(203) 379-0320

Fax (203) 379-0278
E-mail:engineers@luchs.com

B CONSULTING ENGINEERS

To Whom It May Concern:

It is my pleasure to write this letter of recommendation for Paniccia Construction
Corp. (PCC) in general and for Mr. Mario Paniccia in particular. As architects and
engineers, we have knowledge and experience in the construction business and
as such, we are hard customers to satisfy. Mario and his team have surpassed
our expectations in their professionalism and their dedication to the task of
completing the project on time and within budget.

Over the past four months Mario and his team of professionals have been
working on our extremely challenging project of taking a historic Post Office
building built in 1905 and converting it to a modern, state of the art office space.

The tasks which were successfully undertaken included heavy demolition of
overhead structures, removal and proper disposal of contaminated flooring,
installation of new HVAC system, reconstruction of the original windows,
installation of new electrical and data systems, installation of fire and security
system and renovation of the historical woodwork.

Throughout the construction, PCC effectively managed all the trades that were
required to complete the project. PCC orchestrated their schedules to ensure that
the project progressed smoothly and guaranteed that all the work was completed
to PCC’s high standards of excellence. As a result of their efforts, we were able
to occupy our new office on time and are very satisfied with our new office.

| highly recommend Paniccia Construction Corp. and Mario Paniccia for your
next project. Their experience, professionalism and dedication to the client will
ensure the success of your project.

Sincerely

Doron Dagan, 9/E&\

President
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